
NHDES- Drinking Water and Groundwater Bureau 
Hampstead Area Water Company, Angle Pond Well #3 Withdrawal Test Update 
 
In accordance with the public notification requirements associated with large groundwater 
withdrawal applications, NHDES is providing an update to municipalities and community water 
suppliers within the potential impact area of the Angle Pond well field in Hampstead on the 
status of the upcoming pumping test.  This week NHDES approved a few modifications and 
additions to the private well monitoring network and now a total of 15 private wells are being 
monitored during the test.   Please see below for the current list of monitoring locations.  The 
anticipated start of pumping for the Angle Pond test is phased over three days next week: 
Monday 2/25 (well 2 only), Tuesday 2/26 (wells 1 and 2), and Wednesday 2/27 (all three).  The 
pumping portion of the test will run for a full week until the following Wednesday March 6th.   
 
Updated list of private wells being monitored: 

1. Hillard – 43 Trues Pkwy, Sandown 
2. Barosky - 2 Odd Fellows Road 
3. Doherty - 3 Odd fellows Road 
4. Croteau - 10 Aruda Road 
5. Castonguay – 25 Estee Road 
6. Belliveau - 11 Shannon Road (in place of Trombly at 8 Shannon Road – could not get into 

their well) 
7. 40 Sawyer Road 
8. MacDonald – 19 Whites Lane 
9. Shelley - 1 Victoria Lane (in place of 5 Webber Road whose well was inaccessible) 
10. Bartlett – 35 Webber Road 
11. ANS Reality Trust – 285 Sandown Road 
12. Goodrow – 335 Sandown Road 
13. Elice – 363 Sandown Road 
14. Doherty – 3 Howard Road 
15. Crescenzo - 2 Howard Road 

 


